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Brussels, 20 January 2004

To: the Environment Ministers of the EU Member States and Accession Countries

Concerning: The Aarhus Convention and Public Participation in Decisionmaking on GMOs [preparations for meeting Working Group GMOs of the Convention, 24-26 March 2004]

Dear Madam, Sir

On the 18th September last year we sent you a letter asking your support for a proposal to amend the Aarhus Convention (on access to information, public participation and access to justice in environmental matters), so that its legally binding public participation requirements would include GMO decision-making on deliberate releases of GMOs, placing on the market and certain cases of contained use of GMOs. 

At the following (2nd) meeting of the Working Group that was set up by the Parties of the Convention to prepare such a proposal, several EU Member States and the Commission continued to express their opposition to amending the Convention for this purpose. 

We understand that the Commission and Member States want to stick with the, less precise, requirements laid down in Directive 2001/18. Attached you will find an analysis prepared by the European ECO-Forum explaining that the opposition of the Commission and Member States is depriving the public both of the EU and the other Convention Parties from the same rights they have when it comes to other types of activities with a potential environmental impact.

We consider reference to Directive 2001/18 also as unacceptable as that Directive was agreed a year before (!) the Conference of Parties of the Aarhus Convention, with no opposition from Signatories, decided for a legally binding arrangement for GMOs. The Commission and the Member States therefore have political co-responsibility for this decision, and the Directive cannot be referred to as a new element.

We call upon you, once again, to decide for a positive and active approach, leading to agreement at the next Working Group meeting to propose the 2nd Meeting of Parties of the Aarhus Convention to remove Article 6.11 of that Convention and amend Annex 1 accordingly.

Yours sincerely,
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	John Hontelez

Secretary General, EEB
	Martin Rocholl,

Director, Friends of the Earth Europe
	Jorgo Iwasaki Riss

Director, Greenpeace European Unit
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